
Boys to Men and Girls with Pearls Documentary Project 

Timeline 
Prep 
Dec 3, 2019 - Final Planning Meeting with Boys to Men Director, Tyreon Clark 
Dec 10, 2019 - Funds used to purchase equipment 
Dec 15, 2019 - Equipment arrives 
Dec 16, 2019  - Jan 6, 2020 Equipment Testing/Planning 
 
Team 1- Julian and Dren 
Jan 10, 2020 - First Training Day 
Jan 17, 2020 - Second Training Day, Boys to Men Filming 
Jan 24, 2020 - Third Training Day, Boys to Men Filming, 

Cameras Sent Home  
Jan 31, 2020 - Boys to Men Filming 
Feb 7, 2020 Cameras Taken, Final Film Pull 
Feb 14, 2020 Interview Wrap Ups 

 
Team 2 - Sing and Samone 
Feb 21, 2020 First Training Day 
Feb 28, 2020 Second Training, Girls with Pearls Filming 
March 6, 2020 Third Training Day, Cameras Sent Home 
March 11, 2020 UNIVERSITY COVID Response  

Progress 
We’ve managed to wrap the first two participants and their films are currently going 

through the editing process. Connor Dhonau and Neil Purcell watched through all the footage 
and made notes on moments that will come together into the film. Music was selected from 
Warner Chappell Production Music and the films are getting close to being pieced together 
completely.  

The second film team was trained and did several weekends at home with the 
equipment; they currently are holding the gear and filming as they feel appropriate. Overall the 
quality of the video has been amazing, and we’ve been impressed with the ability of the 
filmmakers we were given. WKU Students Kaycee Ogg and Lakierra DeBerry were a great help 
in teaching them entry level filmmaking.  
 



Challenges 
Obviously the major challenge to this project currently is 

COVID-19. The shutdown for us came so suddenly that we 
showed up unaware for a Friday filming not realizing that the 
governor had closed down the schools the night before. Luckily 
we had reached a phase with our second team that they are able 
to film at home so long as they are taking care of other 
responsibilities. We plan to leave the cameras with team two until 
at least the original end of the school year and reevaluate how 
the project will be achieved going forward. We plan to remote in 
for film reviews for team one and team two but we’ll be limited to 
four films this semester.  

On a more minor note, the cages that we purchased are 
liked by some of the documentarians but disliked by others. We 
decided this wasn’t make or break and documentarians can choose whether to use it or not; it 
hasn’t made a large impact on the final product.  

 

Budget 
When making the purchase there was a large discount on the 4K version of the 

Panasonic Camera we had planned to purchase. With permission of the Production Manager, 
Jordan Basham, the project purchased the upgraded camera bringing our total to $1377.32 with 
WKU PBS covering any expenses above the grant money. This move will “future proof” the films 
as more tvs and streaming move to 4k video and film.  



 
 

Summary  
Despite the global event we’ve been making good progress on our original goals. WKU 

students have been participating in every step from acquisition to editing. The documentarians 
selected by Tyreon Clark and Hannah Schedeggier have been more than exceptional and have 
made the project really shine. We hope to realise the first videos by the end of the school year, 
though we want to give thought on what release should look like in the current situation.  


